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area addresses] 
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44 York Street 
Twickenham 
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Telephone: (020) 8871 8050 / (020) 
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@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk 
Web: www.wandsworth.gov.uk 
 
Our ref:  NW Batt CPZ Con Result 
Date:  4 July 2022 

Dear Resident / Occupier 
 
North West Battersea area,SW11, Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ) - consultation 
results and implementation 
  

We asked residents between November 2021 and January 2022 for your views on whether 
you would support the introduction of a Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ) in the North West 
Battersea area, to improve the parking conditions.  This letter provides summaries of the 
results, details of the Council’s decision and information about what is happening next.  
 
Summaries of the results and the Executive’s decision are below: 
 
RESULTS 
 

• Of the 6373 properties consulted, 310 were completed – a response rate of 4% of 
households across the whole consultation area.  

 

• Of those responding to the question about current parking arrangements 210 (76%) 
of respondents are dissatisfied with the present parking conditions in the area. 

 

• 208 (76%) supported the introduction of a CPZ their roads with 59 (21%) against. 
 

• The preferred operational days were Monday to Friday from 101 respondents (37%). 
 

• The preferred operational hours were 9.30am to 6.30pm from 131 respondents 
(48%). 

 
The results of the parking consultation and officer recommendations were reported to the 
Strategic Planning and Transportation Overview and Scrutiny Committee (SPTOSC) on 
24 February 2022 (Paper No.22-78).  A link to the report is available on the Council’s 
parking reviews page here: 
 
www.wandsworth.gov.uk/NWBATTCPZ 
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DECISION 
 
On 24 February 2022, the Strategic Planning and Transportation Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee (SPTOSC) supported the following recommendations, which were 
subsequently approved by the Executive on 28 February.  
 

• Approve the introduction of a new CPZ on all Highway roads within the 
consultation area (operating 10am to 11am, Monday to Friday for the Permit 
Holder Only bays and 8am to 6pm, Monday to Friday for the visitor bays (Pay by 
phone). 
 

• The new CPZ to be introduced by way of an Experimental Traffic Management 
Order to provide a period of operational experience. 
 

WHAT HAPPENS NEXT 
 
Officers are now preparing a detailed design for this new CPZ and as part of the process 
we will be undertaking detailed parking occupancy surveys in July to determine occupancy 
levels in each street, identify those vehicles that are likely to belong to residents and those 
which are likely to belong to commuters/employees of local businesses, etc.  The surveys 
will take place over the next couple of weeks, both on weekdays and on a Saturday.  The 
surveys will be completed before the schools break-up for their summer holidays. 
 
To assist us in determining which vehicles belong to residents, a ‘Resident’ Identification 
slip is below.  Please cut along the line indicated and display the Resident identifier clearly 
in the windscreen, or on the dashboard of your vehicle.  Please leave the Resident identifier 
on display until Saturday 16 July 2022.  It can then be removed and recycled.  
 
Once the design of the new CPZ has been completed, a detailed implementation 
programme will be agreed, and we will write to you again to let you know when the controls 
will be introduced.  An update will also be provided on the Council’s website here: 
www.wandsworth.gov.uk/NWBATTCPZ 
 
 

Yours faithfully 

 
Michael Potter 
Parking Policy Manager 
 
Serving Richmond and Wandsworth Councils 
www.richmond.gov.uk / www.wandsworth.gov.uk 
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